
 
 
 

Project Summary Update 
 
 
To: Joseph Bollendorf, Superintendent  
 &  
 Janine Wechter, Business Administrator 
 
From: Annina Hogan, P.E., R.A., LEED AP, Project Manager 
 
CC: Michael Menz, CIH 
 
Date: August 14, 2019 
 
Re: Washington Township Public School Rubberized Flooring  
 
 
 
Memo: 
Please accept this memo as a summary update regarding the project.  As you are aware contract 
have been award for flooring work in three distinct contracts to cover work within 9 gyms in 8 
schools. 
 
Updates of note: 

 All sites have had abatement completed. As sample video showing the steps of the 
abatement are available at the below link: 
https://youtu.be/tnTYlJHXrUc 

 All of the nine (9) gyms have been fully cleared with no detectable mercury in NIOSH 
testing. 

 New flooring install is well underway at multiple gyms.  See the samples showing floor 
leveling; Start of flooring layout and new material install. 

 Unforeseen flooring repairs to concrete at Bunker Hill have been completed (unrelated to 
rubber flooring) 
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Installed floor 
leveling course

Preliminary 
rollout of flooring 
material 

Sheet vinyl 
flooring (wood 
grain look) 
installed 


